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It is term four already and this year is quickly disappearing! With the wide array 
of exciting activities and events that are occurring this term, I imagine that the 
next ten weeks will fly by. We have camps, swimming carnivals, inductions of 
both our prep students and our year 6 students. We have graduation events for 
our year 6 and our year 10 students, awards nights, swimming carnivals, parent 
teacher interviews and much, much more.  
It was exciting to get back to work today and see our incredible students  
working hard in all of our classrooms and to also welcome new families to our 
wonderful school.  
This week Mrs Priem and I will be throwing on a backpack and heading off on 
roughly a 50km walk through the Conondale Ranges with our year 9 and 10 
students. This was planned by Mrs May and Mrs Olsen last year and at the time 
I was excited. Now writing this newsletter and thinking about the hike I am more 
nervous than excited. This will be a great opportunity for our students to  
develop a strength of character that is often learnt through challenge.  
 
Kid’s golf this weekend 
Golf is on again on Saturday. It was great to see so many families when we last 
met on the first weekend of the holidays. A reminder that it begins at 8:30am 
and it is free.  
 
Our Amazing P and C 
Thank you to our amazing P and C and in particular Julianne for all of the work 
leading up to the catering at the Great Horse Ride. Having a supportive parent 
group makes all of the difference to a school and for these parents to give up 
their time to help all students out is an amazing asset to have at our school.  
Thank you.  
 
Parent teacher interviews 
Parent teacher interview forms will be going home today for our primary school  
students.  
All secondary teachers will be available to meet with parents on Tuesday the 
17th of October between 3:30 - 6:00pm followed by a BBQ and Info session 
from 6:30pm onwards.  
Please make time for a parent teacher interview as you are the greatest link to 
improving your child’s educational pathway.  
 
Running Club 
Running club for the rest of the term is certainly going to be a challenge for all 
involved. The challenge is to run a marathon. Some of our groups are as small 
as two participants whilst others have up to 6 runners. All teams have a name 
and are excited to start the challenge in week one. With team names such as 
Lightning Flash, Rock Star, Killer Crocs and Deatharnating Devils, this should 
be a challenge that they will complete with ease. Thank you to Mrs  Bainbridge 
for organising this challenge. 

No rest for the wicked 
Whilst most of us were enjoy a break, two of our teachers, Mr White and Mrs 
May decided that further learning should take place so they travelled to       
Brisbane for a two day professional development opportunity that was designed 
to look at innovations in technology and ways of better supporting our students. 
Some of the innovations that they came back with are truly mind blowing.     
Both teachers had an opportunity to code a nearly life sized robot. Mrs May        
managed to code the robot to do the Macarena (dance) whilst Mr White              
figured that “dad jokes” would be more beneficial.   
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Currently our students are learning a lot about coding as this is a vital tool to learn for the future. In 2018 we will 
continue to invest both time and resources so that our students have every opportunity to continue learning about 
these innovative technologies.  
 
Curriculum at Home 
As a parent I have found that some of my daughters were natural book worms whilst another was more reluctant. 
I have sourced a list from both the Family Table and Genlearn websites that may help some of our more reluctant 
readers to read more often. 
 
Find Texts that Sparks His or Her Interest 

Consider your own reading experiences. Chances are likely that you prefer a light summer novel to a college 
textbook. The same is true for your child. While sometimes it’s important to insist that he or she complete a     
required reading assignment, other times helping him/her focus on developing a love for reading should be the 
goal. Maybe comic books or animal fantasies don’t qualify as classic literature, but if your child loves them and 
gets excited about them, then encourage it. 

Not Every Book will be a Favorite 

As is the case with most things, your child is not likely to love every literary genre put before him or her. One child 
may love historical fiction and biographies while another may not be able to get enough of fantasies. If you find 
that your child is having a tough time getting hooked into reading, try changing the genres that he or she is    
reading. Not sure where to start? Consider favorite TV shows or styles of play. If your child loves imaginative 
play, then fantasies may be a good place to start. If, however, he or she favors watching informational television 
(like the Discovery Channel or the History Channel) then maybe nonfiction would be a better starting point.  

 

Make Reading a Family Affair 

Your child will imitate what he or she sees at home. If the encouragement for reading begins and ends at    
homework time, then it doesn’t show that you also value the opportunity to read. If your child has a specific    
number of minutes to read each evening, consider making that a drop everything and read time at your house. 
You may choose to use that time to read aloud to younger children, have your newer readers read aloud to you 
or for the whole family to read independently. Regardless of what works best for your family, taking the time to 
read together every day will get everyone excited about it. 

Talk about All the Things Readers Can Do 

Reading opens the doors to so much that we do every day…everything from understanding how to make favorite 
dishes, to knowing which direction to go to get to a destination. Having your child help you read in a variety of 
settings will help him or her to see what a valuable  skill reading is. You may even want to call attention to how 
his or her ability to read helped you to accomplish something together. 

Celebrate Minutes Spent Reading 

As your child gets into the habit of reading, log the amount of time spent each evening. Once a pre-determined 
goal is met, it’s time to celebrate! You may choose to buy a new book for your child, spend time at the park, etc. 
as a way to congratulate your child on a job well-done. 

It’s All about Location 

Think back to your early reading days. Do you remember reading in a certain place? Maybe it was a cozy nook in 
your school’s library or a special chair at home. Where were you when you remember reading your favorite    
childhood books? Creating a setting for your reader will help him or her to be comfortable and ready to read. 
Once he or she has entered that special reading place, his/her mind will be ready to focus on reading. 
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Start them Young  
The earlier you start reading to your child, the better.  
 
Read as a Family 
One of the nicest ways for a family to bond at the end of busy day is by coming together to enjoy a great 
book. This is a fun way for younger children to hear books that they wouldn’t have been able to read on their 
own. It’s also a great way to discuss story lines, characters and plot predictions as a family, encouraging young 
readers to absorb what was read. When choosing books to read as a family, consider books with a theme that 
the entire family can relate to, about subjects that everyone enjoys. 
 
 
Listen to Books 
If your child is just learning to read, a book on CD is a great resource. It’s fun for children to hear a book read 
aloud to them while they follow along in the physical book. It teaches children to identify letters, sounds and 
words, and it gives them a sense of pride as they start to learn the words on their own. Listening to books in the 
car is fantastic fun for family car trips and much more interactive than watching a DVD. 
 
 
Make Books Accessible  
Children will be more likely to pick up a good book, if the books are accessible. I like to place bins and stacks of 
books throughout our home, making books simply irresistible to pick up. You can stack books on your coffee and 
end tables and place bins of books in areas that your child frequents, such as their favorite place to have an    
afternoon snack. Another great option is to have several bookcases throughout your home filled with books that 
your kids will enjoy. I also love to have a bin of books in the car that I periodically swap out, giving my children a 
fresh supply that they can enjoy any time that we hop in the car. 
 
 



WIN A PLAYGROUND 

 
 

�Thank you very much to those who gave their time to 
help with the catering at the Kilkivan Great Horse Ride 
this past weekend. A special thank you to two new  
faces, Sandra Twiner’s husband Gordon, and Sandra’s 
mum Carol. Both were excellent helpers in the kitchen 
on Saturday night and great company too. Whether it 
was setting up, packing up, serving dinner, washing the 
dishes, or doing any other random job, we really  
appreciate everyone who got involved. 
  
Thank you!!! 
  
P&C Committee 

      Our school could win a playground simply by recycling 
used beauty products through TerraCycle! Thanks to 
Garnier, we’ve got one playground made of recycled 
beauty products to give away to the pre-school or      
primary school that earns the most Playground Credits 
between 9 October and 8 December, 2017. 

We can earn additional Playground Credits by voting   
for KILKIVAN STATE SCHOOL once per day, at this 
address https://www.terracycle.com.au/en-AU/contests/
garnierplayground 

Voting will be open between 13 November and 8        
December, Each vote will count as one (1) Playground 
Credit. 

Please start sending in Clean and empty used products. 
Please see the attached flier for suitable items. Share 
with your friends and family and help us win the        
playground.    

 Thanks,  Renita Henry-May 
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           P&C NEWS 

   STUDENT BANKING NEWS 

                P.E NEWS 

Swimming Times for School P.E Term 4 
 
Prep /1 -    Wednesday 1:30 - 2:20 
Year 1/2 -  Wednesday 2:20 - 3:00 
Year 3/4 -  Tuesday 1:30 - 2:20 
Year 5/6 -  Tuesday 12:10 - 12:50 
  
Secondary - Thursday 2:20 - 3:00 
 
Please wear sun safe shirts and a swimming cap if you 
have long hair. Sunscreen is provided by the School. 
 
Thank you 
 
Shellee Davies - HPE Teacher  
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